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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes









Corrected
Tuesday, October 26, 2010
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, October 26, 2010, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Martin Weiss, Chairperson
 




Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 




Jonathan Cody, Member






Tim Allen, Member



Tom Romeo, Members
Absent:  

 
Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent 

Present:

Kathy Morgan
Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of October 12, 2010.
Discussion
35 Lakeside Blvd. 

Mike O’Neill, from O’Neill Associates was present along with Mr. Norton, the owner.  Mr. O’Neill came in with a plan to keep the left portion of the wall and take down the right side and replace that with geotech material.  He said because of the narrow access on the left side it would be hard, if not impossible, to get a bobcat machine in to take out the wall blocks and install plantings.  The slope would also be 2:1.  Mr. Weiss said that the Enforcement Order issued required removal of the entire wall and the use of soft materials as suggested by DEP.  Mr. O’Neill said that dismantling the wall might do more damage and, on the left side, would need to be done by hand.  Ms. Basbanes said there would be an erosion problem and the deck and house would be underminded by the removal of the wall.  She said that discussions with DEP said they would entertain taking a portion of the wall down.  Mr. O’Neill said the wall at a 10 year storm would be at elevation 77.  Mr. Allen talked about the Enforcement Order being submitted to DEP and the process.  He said he would like to see the plan completed.  He didn’t think it was appropriate to give approval after the fact, but if this is found to be the best solution and agreeable to DEP, he would be in favor of this solution.  Mr. O’Neill said his restoration plan would cover the root system of the trees now showing under the deck.  Mr. Weiss said he would like Mr. O’Neill to show how other alternatives would not be possible.

Other Business
84 Concord Street  
Attorney Jim Senior was present.  Atty. Senior advised members that Southworth Milton is in the process of purchasing the property and they need to get the permits in order.  Because the property is within the Aquifer Protection District, the Zoning Board of Appeals needs a letter from Conservation asking to store petroleum oil within building.  Ms. Basbanes gave a letter to Attorney Senior and it will also be sent to the Zoning Board of Appeals.
Certificate of Compliance
Village at Northridge Condominium – (245-1355)
Ms. Basbanes said that the grass has grown in and the area is stabilized.  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance as work was satisfactorily completed.

Public Hearings

65 Burroughs Road – (245-1375) 
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present.  The property requires a new septic system.  63 & 65 Burroughs Road are commonly owned and the structure on 65 overlaps the property line on 63.  The existing system at 65 Burroughs are pits that are currently in the ground water, the ground water on the site is very shallow.  Both of the parcels are within the BLSF.  The new system for 65 will be right up against the property line next to Burroughs Rd. with compensatory flood storage being made on 63 Burroughs to compensate for volume being filled.  A block/stone retention wall with an impervious liner will be installed to accommodate the storage area.  Several variances will be needed; distance to property line, 4’ to ground water instead of 5’ and the new system will only be 31’ to the edge of wetlands.  Mr. Romeo asked if the two properties could share a system.  Mr. Roy said he has looked into it buy a shared system would be closer to the wetlands and then there wouldn’t be enough space for  compensatory storage.  Ms. Basbanes asked if a tight tank had been looked into.  Mr. Roy said, that would be a last resort.  Ms. Basbanes asked if elevations below the flood elevation could be used to compensate.  Mr. Roy said you have to match new for lost elevation.  Board of Health has not issued a permit yet nor has DEP commented on the project.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to November 16, 2010.
Lot 1U, Little Meadow Way, Bradford Pond Estates (245-1376) 
Ms. Mitchener recused herself.  Elizabeth Wallis, from Hayes Engineering, Inc., was present for the applicant.  Within the 100’ buffer, a single-family house is being proposed with septic system, driveway, pool, and other appurtenances.  This is the first lot on the left as you enter the subdivision.  The impervious percentage is 5.9% and the buffer disturbance is 39.5%.  There is a series of L wetland flags to the east of the site outlining an isolated wetland and another isolated wetland southerly to those flags outlined by series F.  A BVW line outlined by the J series is south of the house, with the closest point a little over 31’ to the house and 28’ to the pool.  Ms. Basbanes suggested a post-n-rail fence or a stone wall be placed at the 12’ no disturb line from the J series.  

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions with a new plan to be submitted showing the 12’ no disturb buffer, dimensions from the pool to the house and there shall be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.  
106 Haverhill Street – RDA – above ground pool  

Mr. Robarts, the owner, was present.  The proposed above-ground pool will be installed on an existing flat grassy area.  There is a post-n-rail currently around the yard marking the 12’ buffer.  There is a deck there now, but they will be expanding it to go around the pool.  The new portion of the deck will sit on three sonar tubes and the deck will be 4’ off the ground.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination with the condition that there shall be no de-watering of pool water towards the wetlands.

Continued Public Hearings

3 Gifford Way (245-1363)
The applicant has requested another continuation to the next scheduled hearing on 

November 16, 2010.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to November 16, 2010.
Other Business
28 Leclair Street
Ms. Basbanes got word that a tree had come down on the edge of Martin’s Pond.  She sent a letter to the homeowner to appear at this meeting or fines could be issued.  No representative was at the meeting.  Members authorized Ms. Basbanes to start fining.

Amber Road
Mr. Allen asked for the status of the site.  Ms. Basbanes said that the applicant has not filed a Notice of Intent yet but the Commission gave the owner 90 days to file; so they will not be in violation until after November.

Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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